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Report from Sierra Leone 
Alpha Samuels began his recent 
report giving praise and glory 
to God for helping him as he 
challenged pastors and church 
leaders to see the significance 
of taking and telling others 
about the Romans Project. 

Alpha reported that by God’s 
grace he had the opportunity to 
have RP gatherings in two 
Districts in Sierra Leone in April. 
These events attracted roughly 
160 pastors and church leaders.  
 
At the gathering in Moyamba 
Town, in southern Sierra Leone, 
30 pastors and 20 church 
leaders started the initial 
challenge, and 35 pastors and 
15 church leaders who had 
completed the challenge, 
received their Mp3 players and 
SD card.  
 
At the gathering in Mile 91 
Town, Tonkolili District, in 
northern Sierra Leone 24 
pastors and 11 church leaders 
started the initial challenge, and 

15 pastors and 10 church 
leaders who completed the 
challenge, received their Mp3 
players and SD card. 
 
Alpha remarked, “They were 
great gatherings. The pastors 
were in high spirit in receiving 
the Mp3 players and SD cards 
as they said ‘this would ease 
our study of God's Word, open/
broaden our understanding of 
certain books and subjects in 
The Bible and also help us 
prepare better sermons’".  
 

Please pray for these pastors 
and church leaders in Sierra 

Leone as they lead their 
congregations, and for the 
continual growth of the RP 

throughout the country. 
 

Report From Zambia 
Zinga Banda has been working 
with a team of pastors in 
Zambia to challenge other 
pastors. He had a lot of exciting 
news to share in his recent 
report about how God is 
blessing their efforts. 
 
Pastor Joseph Tembo has been 
recruiting people for the initial 
challenge and has five so far 
that have completed the 
challenge and submitted the 
completed works of their 
writings from the book of 
Romans. Pastor Joseph is also 

working with a group Bible 
College students in the Eastern 
Province of Zambia that should 
complete the challenge and be 
ready to graduate in the 
coming months. Pastor Lengwe 
has a group in Mpongwe that is 
on course to graduate next 
month, and Pastor Lichawa 
Thole is himself a recent 
graduate. 

 

Zinga has also been checking 
up with some Romans Project 
alumni to make sure they are 
passing on the Romans Project 
challenge to others, a charge 
given to them when they 
graduated. 
 
Zinga thanks God for the way 
He has been uniting the team 
of brethren as they work to 
spread God’s word through the 
Romans Project, and he asks for 
prayer for the upcoming 
graduations being planned.  
 

Pray for Zinga as he goes on 
two recruiting trips this month. 
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